Approved
                                               Selectmen’s Public Meeting Minutes
October 3, 2022

7:00 PM Quinlan called the meeting to order and recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
There was follow up discussion with the public regarding the status of the Weston Hill property coming into compliance with our zoning. There has been no response thus far. There is a deadline date coming up on this; we will proceed accordingly. 
Eileen Naber asked if there will be another training on the website. She asked if there has been a format developed that each of the committees or organizations are supposed to follow as to what they are supposed to put on their website. Brown will meet with Becci and come up with a set of guidelines such as meetings, agendas, minutes, term expirations, etc.
The Board reviewed the budget numbers through the third quarter. They feel the budget is on track.
Joan notified the Board that retirement for the library employees cannot happen during this budget year. There is no retirement line for the library; the Board cannot spend money that was not accounted for in the 2022 budget. The State says that 35 hours must be given to retirement. We cannot increase the hours to 35 before it is voted on at Town Meeting. Esposito asked if the other two Selectmen have read the letters from Town Counsel regarding the library personnel. The vote the Board took for the increase was inappropriate and not within the authority of the Board. Quinlan stated that it looks like we have a problem with what was done and asked for suggestions. The library should not have individual lines; they should have one line representing their entire budget for the town to approve. Esposito said that is up to the Library Trustees to do. He feels the only way out of this is to pull the amount paid out back from the library appropriation line. There is no money for this increase in hours until Town Meeting. He feels that they need to either suspend completely the increase until next year’s budget, or the Library Trustees can cover it through their appropriations and refund what has been spent for salary and insurance from September through to the end of the year. We need to schedule a meeting with the Library Trustees; we will try for Thursday of this week. 
Quinlan gave an update on the library project. The Library Building Committee, which is a subcommittee of the Library Trustees, met last week for an organizational meeting. The Committee consists of seven members; three are regular voting members and four are non-voting advisory members. The Trustees are going to meet with the architects at DSK to come up with actual construction documents on Wednesday the 5th. They have another meeting scheduled for October 26th to make final decisions on what the library is going to look like. Once the construction documents are completed, they intend on putting the project out for bid with construction firms, all aimed on having something to put in front of the voters in March. Esposito asked if they are still aiming for a 7,600 sq. ft. building and also asked how much they have raised so far. Quinlan responded yes, and they have raised close to 3 million dollars. Eileen Naber asked who is on this committee and when were they appointed. Quinlan stated that they were appointed by the Library Trustees. The three voting members are Charlie York, Bill McKinney and Christine Hamilton. The four advisory members are Cindy Raspiller, Library Trustees Rep, John Quinlan, Selectmen’s Rep, Anne Dodd, Daland Trust Rep, Jill Weber, Daland Trust Rep. Esposito noted that the December report estimated a cost of 5.1 million plus the road and the site work. Quinlan stated those were estimates; they won’t know an actual figure until the final construction documents go out for bid. He will be contacting all three congressional members we have next week to pursue the possibility of getting the road paid for by the federal government through the infrastructure bill that was passed. 
The Planning Board met a week ago. Tim Berry is the Rep to the NRPC. There are Reps from the state pushing all communities throughout the state to look at their building regs as far as work force housing and affordable housing. They want us to look at our zoning because they want housing more available; can we change our open space developments to allow for greater diversity of housing within a new development. The state is starting to frown on 2-acre and 5-acre zoning; they feel it is exclusionary and obsolete. 
The Board reviewed the minutes from 9/26/22. Esposito motioned to approve the minutes of 9/26/22 as written seconded by Brown. All in favor.
The Board discussed the status of the audio-visual equipment for the Meeting Room.
The Board reviewed a Brownfields Cleanup Grant program which is part of the Waste Management Division of NHDES. Becci will look into this further.
Esposito gave a synopsis of the surrounding towns Elderly Exemptions. The Board will review.
8:00 PM As there was no further business before the Board, Esposito motioned to adjourn seconded by Brown. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Cleary


